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Officers of the Club  
*CHAIRMAN 
 Ashley Pocock, 14 Kingsmead, Little Ann, Andover, HANTS. SP11 7PN 
 Tel: 01264-710546, Fax: 01264-710973  Mobile: 07867 554724 
 e-mail   ashley.pocock@care4free.net 
 

*SECRETARY 
 Jenny Davis, 2 Highland Close, Emsworth, HANTS. PO10 7JP 
 Tel 01243 430070 .  e-mail   bobjen.davis@virgin.net 
 

*COMPETITION SECRETARY 
 Ed & Angela Ellis. 26 Khandala Gardens, Purbrook, HANTS, PO7 5UA 
 Tel:  02392 268114   e-mail   ellisrover@yahoo.co.uk 
 

*TREASURER, 
 Sarah Bridger,  8 Lombardy Rise, Waterlooville, Hants PO7 8EB 
 Tel: 02392 349797   Mobile 07899 032664 
 e-mail   sarah@bridgers.fsnet.co.uk 
 

*RIGHTS OF WAY OFFICER 
 Ashley Pocock (temporarily!) 
 

*SOCIAL & CAMPING SECRETARY 
 Brenda Taylor, 25 Eden way, Winnersh, Wokingham, BERaKS. RG41 5PQ 
 Tel: 01189 775748.   E-mail   brenda.taylor@nectech.co.uk 
 

*MEMBERSHIP SEC & NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION 
 Ed & Angela Ellis. See above. 
 

*ARC LIAISON & NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
 Steve Kirby, 244 Staines Road, Twickenham, MIDDX.  TW2 5AR 
 Tel / fax: 020-8287-0377   
 e-mail   SteveKirby@Waitrose.com   or   Steve.Kirby@care4free.net 
 

SPECIAL EVENTS OFFICER 
 Nick Woodage, 22 Sherwood Close, Liss Forest, Liss, HANTS GU33 7BT 
 Tel: 01730-894418   e-mail   nicholas.woodage@ntlworld.com 
 

WEB SITE EDITOR 
 Ian Parker,  82 Abbeyfield Drive, Fareham, HANTS. PO15 5PF 
 Tel: 01329-516400   Mobile: 07766508991 
 e-mail   hbro_online@hotmail.com  or  sammy.parker@ntlworld.com 
 

CLUB SHOP 
 Sarah Bridger,  8 Lombardy Rise, Waterlooville, Hants PO7 8EB 
 Tel: 02392 349797   Mobile 07899 032664 
 e-mail   sarah@bridgers.fsnet.co.uk 
 

ACSMC REPRESENTATIVE 
 Nick Jennings, 1 Gayhurst Close, Caversham Park, Reading, BERKS. RG4 0QW  
 Tel: Home 0118-954-3056, mobile 0788-4066643.  E-mail   Nick@jencav.co.uk 
 

SCRUTINEERS:- 
Steve Kirby #, Nigel Thorne, Trevor Jones, Chris Homewood, Steve Skinner, Gary Hodgson, JJ Walker.  
Notes:- * committee member.     # member of ARC Scrutineering Committee. 
"Hants & Berks Rover Owners" is a member of the ARC (Association of Rover Clubs), the MSA 
(Motor Sports Association) and the ACSMC (Association of Central Southern Motor Clubs.) 
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Editorôs bit.... 
 
Many thanks to Angela and Ed Ellis for 

completing the January 2003 issue of P&B. Angela 
went from the hospital to my house and copied the half 
finished P&B onto a CD and took it home and finished it 
there. Thanks too, to all those who sent messages 
wishing me a speedy recovery. Iôm back at home and 
functioning well enough to continue doing the newsletteré 

 
I note that Ed described me as the ñnormalò editor of the newsletter. 

Thatôs the nicest thing anyone has 
said about me for ages! 

 
I did turn up at about three 

p.m. to see the last few sections of 
the Pingewood trial but you must 
have seen me coming. All that was 
there were numerous wet muddy 
tyre marks heading homewards, so 
I only just missed you..é 

 
We had a club member 

enter the trial for the Land Rover 
G4 Challenge. He wasnôt picked but 
Iôm sure we all salute him for trying. 

 
Steve Kirby. 

In order to get the newsletter to you by a reasonable time, everything must get 
to me by the 20th of the month absolute latest. If you are posting or faxing 
something to me, give me a call to let me know itôs coming in case it gets 
delayed or mis-routed. If you have a PC, you can send articles on 3İò disc (I 
can return the disc afterwards if needed) or by e-mail. If you send an 
attachment with the e-mail, please use Microsoft Word (up to version 2000), 
Publisher (up to version 2000), plain Text (*.txt file), or Rich Text Format (*.rtf 
file) preferably. Please include a brief explanatory message in the e-mail. 
Fax facility also available, phone before you send.   My e-mail addresses are:- 

SteveKirby@waitrose.com and steve.kirby@care4free.net 
Thanx. 

This month... 
Regulars:- 

¶ Chairmanôs Comments. 

¶ HBRO Committee Meeting Minutes. 

¶ For Sale. 

¶ Events Diary. 
Articles:- 

¶ ARC News 52 is here. 

¶ More pix from the Xmas Dinner. 

¶ Reports and photos from the green 
land trips around Salisbury (Ashley 
Pocock)  and Petersfield (Ed Ellis) on 
New Yearôs Day. 

¶ Heritage Run reminder. 

¶ Land Rover G4 Challenge News from 
Stuart Davidson. 

¶ Pingewood RTV action pictures. 
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Chairman's Comments  
 
Welcome back Steve!!  Fortunately, and true to form, Steve Kirby is 

beavering away editing the P&B once again.  We all have our fingers crossed for 
a full recovery and the presence of the 101 on the competition scene in the near 
future.  Thanks to "Ed and Angela" for producing the January issue of P & B - it 
was very well done at such short notice. 

It was great to see one of our distant members appear back in the UK 
for a month, and compete in two trials while he was here (thanks to Chris 
Homewood)!!  Alan Tew, emigrated to the Land of Kangaroos and Koalas 
around 10 years ago, but periodically returns just to get in some Triallingé.ok, 
and maybe to see some family as well.  Despite 10 years of Sun, Sand and 
Barbecues, Alan managed to clinch 2

nd
 in Class 5 at Broxhead, without the need 

for a full cage (a feature of Alan's old RR) - good on yer mate!  Keep in touch 
Alan, and come back and see us anytime. 

There were 3 green lane trips run over the Christmas period, all of which 
ran smoothly (ok, there were a few bumps, holes, rivers etcé.).  Thanks, Ed and 
Nigel.  Bacon butties now seem to be the rule ! 

January saw our return to Pingewood, nr Reading.  Boy was it cold that 
weekend - brass and monkeys come to mind - however the sun did shine, and 
we had an excellent turnout.  The site hasn't changed much since the last time 
we went there, although the owners are developing the 'Corporate' side and sold 
hot grub and drinks.  They will be increasing parking and improving the 'off-road' 
course, and are keen to have us back.  The trial ran well, although the ice was 
thick, and the odd bit of damage sustained due to frontal impact - whoops Ed'.  
Paul Homewood, CoC, ran an excellent trial, particularly as it must be 3/4 years 
since we last used the venue - thanks Paul !!  See pictures at www.hbro.co.uk 

Rickshaw, hopefully will have happened by the time you read this, 
however the developments in the Gulf are impacting availability of entrants, 
barracks, organisers etc..   

Then we are going West for a return visit to Wedgehill on the 9
th
 Feb, for 

an RTV and camping weekend, followed by the same at Nellies on the 24
th
 Feb.  

Nothing like packing them in !!   
The Recovery training days are continuing, and the second took place 

on the 19
th
 Jan increasing the list of 'Approved' marshals to 20.  Adrian Bourne 

was omitted from the listing of the first group, so sorry Adrian you do get the 'T 
shirt', well the badge anyway.  Nick has arranged a 3

rd
 session, which I believe is 

now full, and is working on a list for the 4
th
. 

We have now run 2 very successful Recovery training days, in 
association with 'Off Road Motivations', and a third is scheduled for Sunday 16

th
 

Feb.  So, if now's the time to brush up on your skills, learn some new techniques 
and run through the safety tips please contact Nick Jennings and book your slot.  
It is HBRO's intention that as a responsible 'Off-Road' club, that to increase 
safety at events only Marshals who have been through the Recovery training will 
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be allowed to control recovery at our events.  After the 3
rd
 training session we 

will have 30 members who will be able to provide this role.  We will also be 
seeking to raise awareness of the safety issues amongst members, and Nick is 
looking into other training to cover general and fire marshalling.  HBRO is taking 
the lead in the ARC on training, and we are hoping that other Clubs follow our 
example. 

I have received one 'team' application for the 'War of the Roses' from 
Adrian Bolge - are there any others who wish to enter 'team' events on behalf of 
the Club, this year? 

The new 'mini plaques/shields or whatever you want to call them seem 
to be going down well.  We had to re-stock, so the new cast shield seemed like a 
good idea.  They are awarded to 1

st
 and 2

nd
 in Class in RTV, or other 

competitions. 
I am sure there was a few other things I was supposed to say, but life's 

been a bit hectic recently and they have been lost in the mists of work. 
 
May the mud not stick in places you don't want it to, 
 
Ashley Pocock.   Chairman 

Rights of Way Newsflash  
 
Inkpen byway 45, Pottery Lane, in West Berkshire has been sporting a 
substantial steel gate with padlock and chain - grid ref SU 369 641 approx. This 
doesn't bother bikers or horses as there is a gap at the side. 
 
West Berks Council has been on the case after complaints/photos etc. and the 
landowner at the big house around the corner has agreed to leave the gate 
unlocked. There is apparently some legal/historical indication that the gate itself 
may not be illegal, so that seems an acceptable solution. Resolving whether the 
gate should go on the Definitive Map as a limitation isn't a priority when there are 
much worse things eating the RoW dept. budget. 
So, good result, we just need local users to report if the lock re-appears, 
preferably to Hilary Higgins at WBC. 
 
Regards, 

Ross Kennedy 
GLASS East Berkshire rep 

http://www.glass-uk.org/pages/areas/berkshire 
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RTV  Trial  
Wedgehill Farm, Woodlands Park,  

Three Legged Cross, Dorset 
9th February 2003.  

The venue is near Three Legged 
Cross, just south of Verwood, 
Dorset. Bournemouth is about 7 
miles to the south and Ringwood 4 
mils to the east. See map. 
The event is open to all fully paid-
up members of HBRO.  
 
Camping is Ã5 for the weekend. 
Site open from Friday tea-time to 
Sunday tea-time. 
Trial site facilities:-  Toilets in the 
trailer. 
Please read the Competition Event 
Information inside back cover. 

RTV    Winter Series (5) 
 
Status Closed. HBRO only. 
CoC    
Steward   
Chief Marshal  TBA. 
Scrutineer  Nigel Thorne. 
Sec of Meeting.  Ashley Pocock. 
Camping  Brenda Taylor. 
 
Scrutineering starts at   08:45. 
Drivers / NAVôS briefing  09:45. 
Marshals briefing  09:45. 
Event starts at   10:00. 
Payment to Sec of meeting. 
Ã14 on the day. 

Woodlands

Park

Mannington

Site

Track to site

PP

Camping here

Three 

Legged 

Cross

B
30

72

B3072

Grid Ref of X roads 

here is about 

SU 064 063

Verwood 2½ miles

to the North

Bournemouth 7 

miles to the South

Major towns:-

Horton Heath
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RTV Trial & Camping at Nellyôs Dell 
23rd -  24th February 2003  

 
Nellyôs Dell is on the A32 Alton to 
West Meon road. Caravans to enter 
by the Woodside Farm entrance. 
Triallers and or trailers can enter the 
lower field from the side road. See 
map. 
 
 

Please read the 
Competition Event Information 

inside back cover. 

RTV    Winter Series (6) 
 
Status Closed. HBRO only. 
CoC   TBA. 
Steward  TBA. 
Chief Marshal  TBA. 
Scrutineer  TBA. 
Sec of Meeting.  TBA. 
Camping  TBA. 
Scrutineering starts at  08:45. 
Drivers / navôs briefing 09:45. 
Marshals briefing 09:45. 
Event starts at  10:00. 
 

Payment to Sec of meeting. 
Ã14 on the day.   
Facilities:- Toilets in trailer. 
TBA = To be advised.  

A32

West Tisted

to West Meon

Site

Woodside Farm Campsite

to Alton (6miles)

Lane End

Dismantled railway

Nelly's Dell site map

Grid ref:- SU677295

Public House

A32
PP

4x4 entrance

Main

entrance
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Phil and Shirley Edwards winners of 
the óBoobs Bustô 2002 

Membership Renewals for February 2003  
 

Bob Barber  Denis Gardner  Mark Brazier 
Peter Paine  Ian Woolis  Nick Woodage 
S Borroughs  Jason Caroll  Christopher Pilgrim 
Tricia Jacobs  John Knight  Mr. Brinkman 
Darren Jeffrey  Terry White  Christopher Cox 
Phillip Gore  Julie Gray  Adrian Bolge 
George Warne  Brian OôReilly  Graeme Whittaker 
Bernard C, Byrne Lee Kimber  Simon Brown 
Robert Hearne  Christopher Osborn Dr. Graham Brown 
Mark Greenwood 
 
We welcome old members back to HBRO. 
Allen Tew and Mathew Broadbridge 
 
New Members 
Peter Radband and Robert Tilbury 
 
Associate Members  Social Members 
Victoria Ling   Neil Read  and Stuart Eriksson    
 

Phil and Shirley Edwards winners of the 
óBoobs Bustô at the HBRO Christmas Dinner. 
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10 

Salisbury Green Lane Trip  
New Yearôs Day 2003 

 
Hi All,  
Hope you enjoyed the little jaunt today. Covered a fair amount of 

ground, and about 25Km of Byways in both Wiltshire and Hampshire, including 
the Clarendon Way, the Ox Drove and Compton Down. Sorry about not getting 
onto the Plain, but there's always a next time - probably an Easter sortie.  

 Laners were - me & Jackie & kids, Neil Tomlinson (blue 90), Rob Smith 
& Esther (Mil 90), Barrie Phillips & Kids (new member - blue RR). John J made it 
to my place to return two wheels to Neil, and drop-off maps, but returned 
wounded to Reading either to sleep or fix out-of-balance wheel on Disco. No 
problems on the run, except for me getting x-axled and grounded, but plenty of 
H2O everywhere. Met 3 other groups, otherwise all was peaceful, well bumpy in 
places, on the Western front.  

Ashley Pocock 

Neil Tomlinson, Salisbury Green Lane trip.  
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HBRO On-Line  
Donôt forget to visit our Web site at:- 

www.hbro.co.uk 
Also see the ARC web site at www.the-arc.co.uk 

Rob & Esther Smith, Salisbury Green Lane trip.  


